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May 3, 2022 

 

REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT #16 

DISTRICT MEETING 

 

Notice is hereby given that a District Meeting of Regional School District #16 will be held 

on Wednesday, May 11, 2022, at Woodland Regional High School, Beacon Falls at 6:00 p.m. 

 
CALL OF THE MEETING 

DISTRICT MEETING 

REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT NUMBER 16 

Towns of Beacon Falls and Prospect 

 
The electors and citizens qualified to vote in town meetings of the Towns of Beacon Falls and Prospect 

are hereby warned that a public meeting of Regional School District Number 16 will be held at Woodland 

Regional High School, 135 Back Rimmon Road in Beacon Falls, Connecticut on Wednesday, May 11, 

2022 at 6:00 P.M. for the purpose of conducting public hearings on the following recommendation of the 

Board of Education: 

1. That $2,300,000 be appropriated for costs related to improvements to various athletic facilities at 

the Woodland Regional High School, consisting of the demolition and reconstruction of the track, 

including drainage system, and scoreboard, replacement of the gymnasium floor, renovations to 

the weight room, including remodeling and replacement of equipment, and addition of storage 

closets outside the new cardio room.  The appropriation may be spent for demolition and removal 

of materials, the acquisition and installation of equipment, furnishings and materials, engineering 

and consulting fees, legal fees, net interest on borrowings, other financing costs, and other 

expenses related to the project.  The Board of Education is authorized to determine the scope and 

particulars of the project.  The Board of Education may reduce or modify the scope of the project, 

and the entire appropriation may be spent on the project as so reduced or modified. 

2. That $2,300,000 bonds and temporary notes of the District be authorized to finance the 

appropriation.  The amount of the bonds or notes authorized shall be reduced by the amount of 

grants received by the District for the project and applied to defray project costs. That the bond 

and temporary note authorization be submitted to referendum vote by the electors and citizens 

qualified to vote in the towns of the District. 

Dated at Prospect, Connecticut this 3rd day of May, 2022. 

Robert Hiscox, Chairman Board of Education 

Regional School District #16 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Michael P. Yamin 

Superintendent of Schools 


